
Honorable Committee Members, 

I appreciate the opportunity to express my concerns regarding the proposed legislation 

that mandates parental notification about any changes to students' mental, physical, or 

emotional well-being, and specifically, parental notification about "sexuality" content. 

While acknowledging the importance of parental involvement in a child's education, I 

believe this proposal requires careful consideration due to its potential impact on 

student well-being and inclusivity. 

The proposed legislation places an emphasis on parental notification for any changes to 

a student's mental, physical, or emotional state. While recognizing the significance of 

parental engagement, it is crucial to acknowledge the potential drawbacks of such 

mandates. Requiring parental notification for every nuanced aspect of a student's well-

being may inadvertently discourage students from seeking necessary support and 

guidance when facing personal challenges. This could undermine their mental health 

and hinder their ability to navigate the complexities of adolescence. 

Furthermore, the legislation ties parental notification specifically to "sexuality" content, 

implying that this is coded language for LGBTQ+ identities and experiences. This 

association raises significant concerns about potential stigmatization and discrimination. 

Educational environments should prioritize inclusivity and diversity, acknowledging the 

various backgrounds and orientations of students. Requiring notification for "sexuality" 

content may contribute to an unwelcome atmosphere for LGBTQ+ students, potentially 

impacting their mental health, well-being, and overall sense of belonging. 

Education is a powerful tool for fostering understanding and acceptance among 

students. Instead of mandating parental notification for "sexuality" content, it is essential 

to promote comprehensive sex education that embraces diversity and different 

perspectives. Inclusive education encourages respect for all students, regardless of their 

background, fostering an environment where differences are celebrated rather than 

stigmatized. 

In conclusion, while recognizing the importance of parental involvement in a child's 

education, it is crucial to strike a balance that safeguards the privacy and dignity of 

students. Requiring parental notification for every aspect of a student's well-being and 

linking it specifically to "sexuality" content may have unintended consequences, 

negatively impacting student mental health and perpetuating an unwelcome 

environment for certain student populations. 



I urge the esteemed members of this committee to consider alternative approaches that 

prioritize inclusive education, diversity, and student well-being. 

Thank you for your time and consideration. 

Sincerely, 

Mikael McLaren 

 


